
expanded (pre-April 2016) to include U.K. and non-U.K. legal entities that have voting shares 
admitted to trading on a regulated market in an EEA state or on certain markets in Japan, the United 
States, Switzerland and Israel (a definitive list of these markets is expected to be published in 
ancillary regulations before April 2016).  
 
However, there is an exception to this rule that applies if a legal entity holds its interest in the 
company via a chain of other legal entities over which it has significant control (via voting rights or 
shares) and each of which are subject to their “own disclosure requirements”.  In these 
circumstances, only the legal entity subject to its “own disclosure requirements” immediately above 
the PSC company in the chain (i.e. Company B and not Company C in Example 1) needs to be 
entered in the company’s PSC register (i.e. Company A in Example 1).  But if, for example, there was 
a Cayman company within a chain which had a U.K. company at the bottom of it and a UK company 
at the top of it, the UK company at the top of the chain (i.e. Company C in Example 2) would need to 
be entered in the PSC register of the UK company at the bottom of the chain (i.e. Company A in 
Example 2) (because Cayman companies do not fall within the meaning of being subject to their “own 
disclosure requirements”). 
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Which U.K. entities will be exempt? 
 
The Government believes that companies which are already required to provide substantial 
information about their major owners should not also be required to maintain a PSC register.  For this 
reason, DTR 5 issuers will be exempt from having to keep a PSC register.  In addition, the 
Government has confirmed that it also intends to exempt U.K. companies with voting shares admitted 
to trading on a regulated market in an EEA state or on certain markets in Japan, the United States, 
Switzerland and Israel (these exemptions and a definitive list of the exempt overseas markets are 
expected to be published in ancillary regulations before April 2016). 
 
Next Steps  
 
Detailed guidance will be published by the Government pre-April 2016 for: (A) companies and LLPs; 
and (B) PSCs on how the regime works and what steps they should take in order to comply with their 
duties under the regime.  A draft of the guidance for companies and LLPs has been published 
(available here https://www.icsa.org.uk/assets/files/pdfs/Policy/PSC-Draft-Guidance-for-companies-
17-December-2015.pdf) and is currently going through a consultation process.  A draft of the 
guidance for PSCs is expected to be published shortly.  The Government will also finalise the 
statutory guidance on the meaning of “significant control or influence”, which will need to be 
considered when determining whether someone is a PSC because they fall within Conditions D or E. 
Drafts of the statutory guidance for: (A) companies; and (B) LLPs are available here 
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